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Qctober 16, 2019

Philadelphia Historical Commission
1515 Arch Street, 13 Floor
Philadelphia, PA 19102

Dear Commissioners,

We recently received a notice that a former church building located on our school campus has been nominated
by Ms. Celeste Morello for designation as an historic landmark and inclusion on the Philadelphia Register of

Historic Places.
Boys' Latin of Philadelphia, the owner of the building in question, opposes this nomination.

Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia purchased the former site of Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Church, including
the church, the school building, the rectory, and the convent on July 27th, 2015. One year prior, Archbishop
Charles Chaput issued a decree stating that the “Church building does not have any particular architectural,
historical, or artistic significance” and would be relegated to secular use. He cited the tremendous expense of
maintaining the church building and the expensive repairs required to keep the building operable. He noted
that “the financial burden of repairing and maintaining” the church “would cause staffing and important
programs, such as outreach to the poor and educational efforts, to suffer due to lack of funds.” The Archdiocese
of Philadelphia removed all relics and important religious items from the church, including the stained glass
windows and all valued interior finishes, to prepare it for sale.

Errors in the Nomination Materials
The Nomination submitted by Ms. Morello contains three material errors with regard to the property.

First, she cites the property as being in “Good” condition. According to three sets of independent architects
and construction managers, the existing structure is in “Very Poor” condition. There are major structural,
mechanical and building system issues as well as a compromised building roof and building slan. The most
notable deficiencies are:
o Deterioration of the interior structure of the belfry
o Tailure of the stone fagade to protect against water infiltration causing interior and exterior damage
e Failure of original copper flashings that are irreparable to their original state
o Al original window stain glass and glazing has been removed and replaced with a Plexiglas treatment;
this application is not permanent nor aesthetically pleasing, The existing window modifications have
resulted in window frame deterioration and extensive water infiltration causing substantial interior

damage.
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o There are no working mechanical systems in the Church ~ the water has been terminated and all interior
pipes have been looted, the heating systemand its boilers have been dismantled and the electric service
to the building has been terminated.

e There is substantial interior wall plaster deterioration as well as damaged interior plaster columns
(please note that the interior columns are not marble or granite, but they are steel and plaster and have
no significant architectural or historical value).

e The flooring in the entire building has been compromised, has deteriorated, or has buclded and is
unrepairable and unusable.

Secondly, Ms, Morello lists the Church’s occupancy status as “occupied.” Due to the material deficits listed
above, the church is currently unsafe for occupancy by our students and thus stands vacant, as it has for the
past 7 years.

Thirdly, in the Nomination, Ms. Morello cites the date of construction from 1887-1890. She fails to note the
material alterations that subsequently occurred to the exterior of the property prior to Boys’ Latin’s purchase
of the building, This omission is of critical importance. In fact, three of the defining features of the original
building noted in the Description section on page 4 of the nomination materials are absent from the structure.
1) 'The distinctive red tiling of the upper story was removed by the Archdiocese in 1951 and replaced with
ahistoric wooden siding.
2) The 122 foot belfry spire along with the top 40 feet of stone were removed by the Archdiocese in 1951.
3) 'The rose window (and all original stained glass) was replaced by the Archdiocese with Plexiglas in 2014.

These defining elements of the structure designed by Watson in his Richardsonian Romanesque inspiration
have been absent for as manyas 68 years. Furthermore, theoriginal slate roof tile has been removed and replaced
with an inexpensive asphalt roof shingle. The church building that stands today is materially different than the
structure designed and buile 132 years ago and thus does not meet the Philadelphia Historical Commision’s
“(0)” criteria for designation of reflecting the environment in an era characterized by a distinctive architectural

style.

Burden of Designation for Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia

Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia purchased the former site of Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Church (including
the church, the school building, the rectory, and the convent) to create a school campus to serve as home to
our 375 middle school students. Roughly 85% of our students come from the neighborhoods immediately
surrounding the school. The school building has functioned wonderfully, creating a joyful place of learning
literature, math, science, social studies, and Latin. We have renovated the interior of the convent to serve as
offices for school leaders. The former rectory now serves as our Fine Arts Building, housing our visual arts and
music programming, There are two ongoing deficits of our middle school facilities that hinder us from fully
meeting our students’ needs: a place for gathering our full school community as well as providing a space for
our Physical Education programming which currently occurs in our small parking lot, weather-permitting. From
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the outset of our acquisition of this property, our plan has involved renovating the Church building to meet
these needs by creating a multi-purpose space / gymnasium. Initial estimates for the renovation were just over
$3.5 million; the project was put on hold while the school evaluates its fundraising and financing capacity.

As a public charter school, we receive only about 90% of our operating budget from public funding and the
rest of our revenue is derived from our fundraising efforts. All capital projects are funded by contriburion
income from our donors. Adhering to historic preservation standards and engaging with architects who
specialize in preservation would be extremely burdensome financially. Several designers and builders said that
it would increase our project cost by as much as 50-125%. This sort of cost increase would be disastrous to the
school, at best delaying the initiative by several more years and at worst rendering it prohibitively expensive and
therefore unfeasible. This would be a catastrophic loss for our school and community while not contributing
in a meaningful way to the historical or architectural fabric of the church building’s surroundings or
neighborhood.

Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia Middle School as a valued physical hub in our community

The nominator, Ms. Celeste Morello, resides seven miles away from the building she nominated for
preservation. She created this nomination without input from the owner, Boys” Latin of Philadelphia, or
members of the community surrounding the school. For years, our school neighbors have lived beside a
blighted, vacant church standing unsightly on a prominent corner in the neighborhood.

In Ms. Morello’s nomination materials, she included a newspaper article published exactly 132 years ago (a
remarkable coincidence!) on October 16, 1887. The article depicts a beautiful scene of 4,000 community
members gathered on the corner of 63« and Callowhill, excited to celebrate the laying of the cornerstone of
what would become the functional centerpiece of the parish and the Haddington neighborhood. We at Boys’
Latin envision the same sort of joyful celebration occurring when we redesign and rebuild what is now an
unsightly, vacant church into a lively, functional space for our students and the community at Jarge to enjoy. It
is critical for our school to be able to maintain design and budget flexibility in the creation of this space. As
such, we strongly oppose the nomination for inclusion on the Philadelphia Register of Historic Places.

At our hearing on November 13th, you will hear from the school community members and stakeholders who
would be negatively affected by designaring the Church building as a historic landmark. You will hear from
Councilman Curtis Jones, who encouraged Boys’ Latin to purchase this site and become a much-needed
caretaker of a formerly vacant property and an educational beacon on 63w and Callowhill. You will hear from
our students and parents, who dream of the day they will be able to conduct their physical education classes in
a safe, indoor gymnasium or multi-purpose space as opposed to in the small school parking lot. You will hear
from our neighbors, who share in our vision of replacing a blighted old church with a vibrant communiry
center, You will hear from our middle school principal, who values the creation of a safe place to congregate
the full student body for assemblies and special events. It is the position of the property owner and the
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stakeholders listed above that designation as a historic landmark would be a hindrance to the school’s mission:
sending more young men of color to college than any school in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.

In closing, we ask that you consider the lack of meaningful contribution this building has to offers as a landrark
and celebrate with us the importance of a functional educational hub, with great service to the communiry.
Again, we implore the commissioners to vote “no” and deny the nomination submitted by Ms. Morello.

Sincerely,

P o

Kerry Wagner Woodward, Chief Operating Officer
Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia Charter School

About Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia Charter School

Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia is a Title I college-preparatory school and the only all-boys public school in
Pennsylvania. Founded in 2007 to address the extreme dearth of quality educational opportunities for students
in Philadelphia, Boys® Latin is dedicated to the development of confident and independent learners who will be
actively engaged as global citizens in our imterdependent world. As a public charter school, there are no
admissions requirements and the school enrolls by randomized lottery. As the only school of its kind in
Philadelphia, Boys’ Latin is a leader in educating urban boys. Our students matriculate into, persist through,
and graduate from college at rates that far surpass city and national averages. Boys” Latin alumni now live, work,
and lead positive change in Philadelphia and other cities across the country.
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Dear Commissioners,

I am writing in support of Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia Charter School. The school is the property
owner of the church building located in my district which has been nominated for historic
preservation by Ms. Celeste Morello. Ms. Morello did not consult with the property owner, a
public school, before filing her nomination.

Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia wishes to maintain maximum flexibility in its renovation of the
building to become a multi-purpose space and gymnasium for use by its students and the
neighborhood. This function is certainly more valuable to the constituents of my district than a
vacant church. As the parish of St. Cyprian and the Archdiocese stated in 2014 when the building
was sold to Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia, the church building as it stands today is too expensive to
properly restore and maintain.

If the property is designated as a landmark, it may prohibit the school from fulfilling its mission
and vision. The school has had positive outcomes for hundreds of boys in my district: Boys’ Latin
of Philadelphia sends more African American young men to college than any other school in the
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.

I respectfully implore the Commissioners to reject the request for a historic landmark designation
for the church building located at 339 North 63" Street.

Sincerely,

&

CurtisYones Jr.
Councilman-4" District
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FW: Save our School

Meredith Keller
Mon 11/4/2019 10:02 AM
To: Allyson Mehley <Allyson.Mehley@Phila.gov>

From: Carter, Syreeta (RIS-KOP) <Syreeta.Carter@Iexisnexisrisk.com>
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 9:52 AM

To: preservation <preservation@Phila.gov>

Subject: Save our School

External Email Notice. This email comes from outside of City government. Do not click on
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender.

Dear Commissioners,

I am writing in support of Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia Charter School. My son attends Boys’ Latin and I
live in the neighborhood surrounding the school. I respectfully request the Commissioners to reject the

nomination for a historic landmark designation for the church building located at 339 North 63" Street.

I want Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia to have full flexibility in the renovation of the building to become a
multi-purpose space and gymnasium for my son and his classmates. A building's history can't get in the
way of my son's future.

Sincerely,

Syreeta Carter

The information contained in this e-mail message is intended only for the personal and confidential
use of the recipient(s) named above. This message may be an attorney-client communication and/or
work product and as such is privileged and confidential. If the reader of this message is not the
intended recipient or an agent responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, you are hereby
notified that you have received this document in error and that any review, dissemination,
distribution, or copying of this message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication
in error, please notify us immediately by e-mail, and delete the original message.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/inbox/id/AAQKkADViIMzUyMjM1LTFhNWQtNDcwO... 11/4/2019



Page 1 of 1

FW: Reject the Nomination to Designate the Church attached to Boys Latin as

an Historic Landmark

preservation
Mon 11/4/2019 8:09 AM
To: Allyson Mehley <Allyson.Mehley@Phila.gov>

From: Jessica Drake <drakejes10@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, November 02, 2019 11:57 PM

To: preservation <preservation@Phila.gov>

Subject: Reject the Nomination to Designate the Church attached to Boys Latin as an Historic
Landmark

links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender.

External Email Notice. This email comes from outside of City government. Do not click on

"Dear Commissioners,

I am writing in support of Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia Charter School. My son attends Boys’ Latin

and I live in the neighborhood surrounding the school. I respectfully request the Commissioners

to reject the nomination for a historic landmark designation for the church building located at 339

North 63 Street.

I want Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia to have full flexibility in the renovation of the building to

become a multi-purpose space and gymnasium for my son and his classmates. A building's history

can't get in the way of my son's future.

Sincerely,

Jessica Drake

Jessica M. Drake, MSW
drakejes10@gmail.com
267-770-0612

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/inbox/id/AAQKkADViMzUyMjM1LTFhNWQtNDcwO...

11/4/2019
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FW: Don't let a building's history get in the way of our students' futures

preservation
Tue 11/12/2019 8:15 AM
To: Allyson Mehley <Allyson.Mehley@Phila.gov>

From: Felicia Floyd <libranscorpio2 @gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, November 10, 2019 9:51 AM

To: preservation <preservation@Phila.gov>

Subject: Don't let a building's history get in the way of our students' futures

External Email Notice. This email comes from outside of City government. Do not click on
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender.

Dear Commissioners,

I am writing in support of Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia Charter School. My son attends Boys’
Latin and I live in the neighborhood surrounding the school. I respectfully request the
Commissioners to reject the nomination for a historic landmark designation for the church

building located at 339 North 63™ Street.

Boys’ Latin students take pride in being members of a prestigious academic school. Boys’
Latin is a unique and special school being the only all boys school in the city of Philadelphia.
Of course, the students deserve to have a safe and clean building to learn and grow in;
however, they also have the right to enjoy updated facilities within the school building. The
students in the inner city schools should have the same resources as the students do in the
suburban schools. Why should inner city schools be slighted? Boys’ Latin students should
have the opportunity to take advantage of utilizing resources in a multi-purpose space that will
allow them to advance their skills to achieve their goals in the future.

I want Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia to have full flexibility in renovation of the school building
for my son, his classmates and students in the future.

Sincerely,

Felicia Floyd

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/inbox/id/AAQKkADViMzUyMjM1LTFhNWQtNDcw... 11/12/2019
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FW: Historic Landmark

preservation
Mon 11/4/2019 8:10 AM
To: Allyson Mehley <Allyson.Mehley@Phila.gov>

From: biglyd20@aol.com <biglyd20@aol.com>
Sent: Friday, November 01, 2019 7:50 PM

To: preservation <preservation@Phila.gov>
Subject: Historic Landmark

External Email Notice. This email comes from outside of City government. Do not click on
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender.

Dear Commissioners,

I am writing in support of Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia Charter School. My son attends Boys’ Latin
and I live in the neighborhood surrounding the school. I respectfully request the Commissioners

to reject the nomination for a historic landmark designation for the church building located at 339

North 63 Street.

I want Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia to have full flexibility in the renovation of the building to
become a multi-purpose space and gymnasium for my son and his classmates. A building's history

can't get in the way of my son's future.

Sincerely,

Lydia Henry

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/deeplink?version=2019102702.12&popoutv2=1 11/4/2019
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FW:

preservation
Mon 11/4/2019 8:09 AM
To: Allyson Mehley <Allyson.Mehley@Phila.gov>

From: Monique Ladele <monique.ladele@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, November 01, 2019 7:40 PM

To: preservation <preservation@Phila.gov>

Subject:

External Email Notice. This email comes from outside of City government. Do not click on
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender.

Dear Commissioners,

I am writing in support of Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia Charter School. My sons attend Boys’ Latin
and I live in the neighborhood surrounding the school. I respectfully request the Commissioners
to reject the nomination for a historic landmark designation for the church building located at 339
North 63" Street.

I want Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia to have full flexibility in the renovation of the building to
become a multi-purpose space and gymnasium for my sons and their classmates. A building's

history can't get in the way of my sons' future.

Sincerely,

Monique Ladele

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/inbox/id/AAQKkADViIMzUyMjM1LTFhNWQtNDcwO... 11/4/2019
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FW:

preservation
Mon 11/4/2019 8:10 AM
To: Allyson Mehley <Allyson.Mehley@Phila.gov>

From: Kim Thompson <sxybrownquen@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, November 01, 2019 9:21 PM

To: preservation <preservation@Phila.gov>
Subject:

External Email Notice. This email comes from outside of City government. Do not click on
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender.

Dear Commissioners,

I am writing in support of Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia Charter School. My son attends Boys’ Latin
and I live in the neighborhood surrounding the school. I respectfully request the Commissioners

to reject the nomination for a historic landmark designation for the church building located at 339

North 63 Street.

I want Boys’ Latin of Philadelphia to have full flexibility in the renovation of the building to
become a multi-purpose space and gymnasium for my son and his classmates. A building's history

can't get in the way of my son's future.

Sincerely,

Kimberly Thompson

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/deeplink?version=2019102702.12&popoutv2=1 11/4/2019



Celeste A. Morello, m.s., M.A.
Historian  Criminologist

1234 South Sheridan Street
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19147-4820
215.334.6008 ¢ Fax; 215.334.26832

Jonathan Farnham, Ph.D. November 21, 2019
Executive Director

Philadelphia Historical Commission

1515 Arch Street, 13th floor

Philadelphia, PA 19102

Re: Nomination of 339 North 63rd Street: Our Lady of the Rosary
presently, '"Boys' Latin Charter School"

Dear Doctor Farnham:

Two months ago, while at a future nomination site, 65th and
Callowhill Streets in West Philadelphia, I went to 63rd and Callow-
hill for the first time to see the former '"Rosary" church building
I had nominated this past March. I knocked on the door of the ad-
ministrative office and a woman came out and I introduced myself.

I was immediately greeted with hostility and denied to see the

principal, interior of the church or to make an appointment to

talk to the principal. The person did not identify herself but
spoke in a loud voice to intimidate me so I would leave.

At the Novmeber 13th meeting, I approached the Boys' Latin
group and finally met the principal and we shook hands. I re-
lated to the principal how I was "greeted" in the visit to the
site; the students said hello to me in Latin and were sweet.

After the discussion, outside on 16th Street, I saw the principal
and asked if she felt better about the nomination with the informa-
tion her officers gained through the advisory board. Her response
to me was biting: "You just don't get it--the children don't want
the building historically-certified." '"The children don't want it"
will now be a reason for the Commission to deny certification?

St. Donato's church is at 65th and Callowhill and the St. Fran-
ces Cabrini School is attached, with many former Rosary members.

This group, a mere two blocks from Rosary, was not ipformed by the
Boys' Latin group that the ultimate plan is to demolish the former
Rosary church. The entire community would not support demolition.
The PHC had to educate the Boys' Latin educators and it is

unknown WHAT the Boys' Latin group told the parents and students
about the nomination and certification processes when THEY learned
information at the 13th meeting. The letters of 'support" have

no merit. and the politicians should know what the PHC did to re-
but Boys' Latin's presumptions.

(iégzéjmﬁincerely,
A ¥ p






